

Mr Jonathan McClue London Borough of Camden Town Hall, Camden Town Hall Extension, Argyle Street, Camden, London, WC1H 8ND Your Ref: 2020/0802/P & 2020/0846/L

Our Ref: CLO30912

Contact: Laura O'Gorman

03 March 2020

Dear Mr McClue,

TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED) NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2019

The Diorama 18 Park Square East London NW1 4LH

Change of use of building from institutional use (sui generis) to be used as Offices (Class B1), extension at roof level to provide new third floor, internal subdivision, infilling, refurbishment and associated works.

Recommend No Archaeological Requirement

Thank you for your consultation dated 20 February 2020.

The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) gives advice on archaeology and planning. Our advice follows the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) and the GLAAS Charter.

NPPF section 16 and the Draft London Plan (2017 Policy HC1) make the conservation of archaeological interest a material planning consideration.

Having considered the proposals with reference to information held in the Greater London Historic Environment Record and/or made available in connection with this application, I conclude that the proposal is unlikely to have a significant effect on heritage assets of archaeological interest.







Historic England is subject to both the Freedom of Information Act (2000) and Environmental Information Regulations (2004). Any information held by the organisation can be requested for release under this legislation. We will always store your personal details securely. We collect data that you provide to us and only ever collect the information we need in order to carry out our statutory purposes and that helps us deliver and improve our services. We will only share personal data when we are required to by law or with carefully selected partners who work for us. If you would like to know more or understand your data protection rights, please take a look at our Privacy and Cookies Policy http://www.historicengland.org.uk/terms/privacy-cookies/. Historic England is committed to achieving equality ofopportunity as a service provider and employer.

The site does not lie within an archaeological priority area.

It is evident from the submitted documents that there is unlikely to be an archaeological impact at this location, particularly given the relatively small scale of the development works which includes small localised areas of ground reduction. The Greater London Historic Environment Record does not indicate that any significant archaeological remains are likely to be located on site. Additionally, the geotechnical investigation report (January 2020) shows substantial disturbance across the site.

The site was once used as a Baptist chapel. There is often a risk for burials associated with Baptist chapels, however the submitted Heritage Statement identifies that it did not become a chapel until 1855 which is three years after the publication of the first Burial Act of 1852 which required the discontinuation of burials within metropolitan areas for public health reasons. It is therefore highly unlikely that the site would have been used for Baptist burials.

No further assessment or conditions are therefore necessary.

This response relates solely to archaeological considerations. If necessary, Historic England's Development Advice Team should be consulted separately regarding statutory matters.

Yours sincerely



Laura O'Gorman

Assistant Archaeology Advisor Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service Planning Group: London







Historic England is subject to both the Freedom of Information Act (2000) and Enviro